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We recently had the opportunity to sit down 
for lunch with Dr. Stacie Bering. Dr. Bering 
has been a longtime community physician. 
She spent the first 20 years as a very successful 
Obstetrician and the last 20 years in Hospice 
and Palliative Medicine. “I’ve come full 
circle,” said Dr. Bering. “I may be one of the 
few Hospice and Palliative Care Physicians 
who have had the unique perspective that I 
have had.”

Dr. Bering is currently a Hospice patient, on 
service for Multiple Sclerosis. She was working 
as an on-call physician for Hospice of Spokane just days before she was 
admitted onto service.

Dr. Bering has been involved with Hospice of Spokane on a part-time basis 
since 2005 when she began taking calls as our Associate Medical Director. 
Over the years, she has been actively involved in a variety of ways. She has 
been willing to meet any need that came up. “I’m not sure what we would 
have done without Stacie,” said Gina Drummond, CEO. “She has played 
such an active part in shaping who we have become.”

Dr. Bering reminisced about her path to medicine. She started out 
with a degree in Political Science and found that managing political 
campaigns at the time were positions that usually favored men. She 
became more and more interested in medicine and decided to change 
course. Once she was finished with her medical education and 
fellowship training, she made her way to Spokane. She and Dr. Pam 
Silverstein had a thriving OB/GYN practice here for many years. 

Continued on pg 6

She could never 

go back and 

make some of the 

details pretty.  

All she could do 

was move forward 

and make the 

whole beautiful.”  

—Terri St. Cloud

Dr. Stacie Bering
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Dr. Bering Comes Full Circle 
with Hospice of Spokane
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MESSAGE FROM THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

An Unwavering Mission
THE JOURNEY is a publication 
of Hospice of Spokane, located 
in Spokane, Washington. 
Hospice of Spokane is northeast 
Washington’s only nonprofit, 
community-based hospice, 
providing care and support 
to people nearing the end 
of life, their families and the 
grieving. Patient-centered care 
is provided by interdisciplinary 
teams comprised of physicians, 
nurses, social workers, nurse 
aides, volunteers, chaplains, 
bereavement counselors and 
other professionals.

Hospice of Spokane
121 South Arthur
PO Box 2215
Spokane, WA 99210
Phone: 509-456-0438
Toll free: 888-459-0438
Fax: 509-458-0359
info@hospiceofspokane.org
www.hospiceofspokane.org
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Emeritus
Johnny Cox, PhD

As we reflect on the 45 years of our 
existence, there have been many 
changes. Our mission, however, 
and our commitment to this mission 
have been unwavering. We continue 
to embrace our role as a model for 
excellence in end-of-life care. We 
continue to affirm life and intend to 
neither hasten nor prolong death. We 
honor the dignity of every person we 
serve and strive always to alleviate 
suffering. We provide comprehensive 
care and educate the community 

about hospice and end-of-life issues. We 
offer bereavement counseling services and support. We embrace 
all cultures and maintain client-centered multidisciplinary 
care.  We remain faithful to this mission. Our founders, who 
developed our mission, remain faithful to us. 
 
We are reminded that we stand on the shoulders of the fine 
men and women who worked hard to establish an organization 
that no one knew anything about. At the time, most people had 
never heard of hospice. They typically didn’t even know how to 
pronounce the word. 
 
There have been many accomplishments we can feel good 
about, such as providing the option of in-patient care through the 
Hospice House, providing pediatric palliative care, purchasing 
our administrative building, and having an increased focus in our 
northern counties.
 
We are grateful for a dedicated Board of Trustees who are 
committed to making decisions based on what’s best for our 
community while ensuring financial stability. We are also grateful 
to our team of staff and volunteers who continue to show up 
every day and be present for the patients and families we serve.
 
We couldn’t have experienced our success without the support 
of our community members or the hard work that was done 
long before we came to play our part. It is good to be part of this 
extended family that makes up Hospice of Spokane. This family 
includes each of you. Much thanks for all you have done to make 
us all we can be.  

Gina Drummond, RN, MSN
Chief Executive Officer
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As a social 
worker, Trina 
Poppens 
has spent 
the last 30 
years serving 
Hospice of 
Spokane 
patients and 
their families. 
Our social 
workers 
support patients 
socially and 
emotionally 
through their end-of-life journey, as well as support 
to families. Helping to manage emotions, provide 
comfort, and find resolution are all components 
of their work. Trina’s desire to help patients and 
families cope with these issues led to the idea of 
Hospice of Spokane’s “Paws for Comfort” program. 
“I had heard of the benefits that come from pet 
visitation, and I knew our patients and families 
could really benefit from it,” said Trina.

In 2002, Trina reached out to Greg Renner who, 
at the time, was involved with the pet visitation 
program at Sacred Heart Hospital. 
Together, they began researching the 
topic and developed policies and 
procedures to ensure the safety of 
patients, pets, and their handlers. They 
were joined by a committee of diverse 
members who invested their time 
and expertise to creating a successful 
program. One such member was 
Debbie Wing, who offered workshops 
and provided training and evaluation 
for pet partners. As Debbie explained, 
“there is a skills test to demonstrate 
the pet’s good manners and an 
aptitude test to see how the pet 
responds in certain scenarios.” Once 
training is completed and a successful 
evaluation has been performed, the 

Pet Partner Team can be registered and is then 
ready to go on visits. 

In April 2003, Hospice of Spokane accepted its 
first Pet Partner Team, Skip Partridge and his golden 
retrievers Dagwood and Darby. Our first referral 
for the program was a 15-year-old boy. His illness 
was leaving him weak and unable to move his 
body like other kids his age. He was missing a lot 
of school, feeling lonely and alienated. Skip and 
Dagwood were the first to come and visit the boy. 
Dagwood was eager to get to know the teen and 
the two became fast friends. So much so, that a 
painting was done by Andrea Moore titled, “A Day 
at the Park” to commemorate the special bond 
the two of them shared. This was the beginning 
of a very successful program that, over the years, 
has brought much joy to many patients, family 
members, and staff.

The benefits to pet visitation can include reducing 
anxiety, helping people reminisce, encouraging 
people to talk about their feelings, helping 
people talk about grief, providing socialization 
opportunities with other people because of a 
common interest in the dog, and providing isolated 
people an opportunity for touch/snuggling which 

Paws for Comfort Program Brings 
Solace and Smiles

 Left to Right:  Dave McDougall, Trina Poppens 
and Greg Renner

“A Day at the Park” by Andrea Moore

Continued on pg 5
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After nearly 29 years of dedicated service with 
Hospice of Spokane, Dave McDougall will retire 
this August. Dave’s faith, strong work ethic, self-
determination, and compassion for others have 
laid the foundation for his outstanding career.
 
As a child growing up with eight siblings in 
Butte, Montana, Dave learned early on how to 
find his place in this world through hard work 
and determination. His success in running cross-
country and track is just one example.

Dave excelled at running in high school and 
was awarded a scholarship to the University of 
Montana to participate on their cross-country and 
track teams. He set many personal running records 
throughout high school and college and felt 
fortunate to have belonged to five championship 
teams. Years later, Dave was inducted into Butte’s 
Sports Hall of Fame.

After several years of working in a variety of social 
work positions and earning his Master of Social 
Work, Dave was hired as a social worker for 
Hospice of Spokane in 1993. When asked what 
led him to want to work in end-of-life care, Dave 
recalled two meaningful moments in his life.

In 1991-92, Dave’s grandmother was receiving 
hospice services in her home in Montana. He 
recalls the wonderful care and compassion that 
his grandmother received. In comparison, Dave 
reflected on a time while working at Kootenai 
Medical Center, where an elderly gentleman was 
brought in from a nursing home to the emergency 
room as “full code” because he didn’t have a plan 
of care. “This is when the lightbulb came on for 
me,” said Dave. “I wanted to help people be better 
prepared for their end of life and to help them 
experience a peaceful death.” 

At the time when Dave was hired at Hospice of 
Spokane, cell phones were not yet in use. “I had to 
carry change in my pocket and when my pager went 

off, I would need to go to the nearest pay phone and 
call the office.” Many of Dave’s first clients were 
AIDS patients or children. He found meaning in his 
work and appreciated the opportunity to work with 
children and their families. He would find needed 
resources for them and help them navigate the 
emotions and trauma that come with losing someone 
close to them. 

In 2009, Dave was offered the position of 
Volunteer Services Manager and has cherished 
this role for the past 12 years. “I have thoroughly 
enjoyed working with our volunteers. I often 
wonder if they fully realize the immense value 
they bring to clients and their families. Whether 
they are serving at our Hospice House, helping in 
a client’s home, or helping here in the office or at a 
community event, we honestly could not do what 
we do without them.” Dave specifically shared his 
gratitude for Volunteer Coordinator Cheri Johnson 
for their work together over the past nine years. 
“Cheri has brought not only her skills, but her great 
sense of humor and fun to our team. There are so 
many wonderful people in this organization; it has 
been such an inspiring and rewarding experience.”

“Dave is truly a good person,” said Matt Kinder, 
Director of Social Services. “When I think of 
someone described as having a ‘hospice heart,’ 

Volunteer Services Manager 
Dave McDougall Retires 

Dave McDougall with his wife, Sharon and two sons,  
Caleb (left) and Jared.
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Dave is one who embodies that description. He 
is kind, patient, empathetic, compassionate, and 
wants to serve others. He truly cares.”

Dave was part of the team that was instrumental 
in creating Camp Chmepa, our grief support camp 
for youth, and was a consistent presence at camp 
serving kids who experienced the death of someone 
close to them. His commitment to carrying out the 
mission of hospice has always been evident. Dave 
has touched the lives of so many clients, families, 
volunteers and colleagues. His laughter, kindness 
and presence will be greatly missed.

Dave is a family man and cherishes his time with 
his wife, Sharon, of 27 years and their two sons, 
Caleb and Jared. “Being a parent has been a great 

joy in my life,” Dave said. He has been a scout 
leader for years and still volunteers with them to 
this day. Dave has routinely worked with his scouts 
to secure retired flags and prepare the presentation 
of the stars for our patients who are Veterans. 

While Dave will no longer have a daily presence 
with us, we hope that one day he will return as 
one of our very own cherished volunteers. In the 
meantime, Dave plans to either drive a school bus 
or a paratransit van, at least until both of his sons 
graduate from college.

“Dave will always be part of our Hospice family” states 
Gina Drummond, CEO, “He has had a tremendous 
influence on our organization and the care that we 
provide. He is beloved by all who know him.”

Do I Really  
Need a Will?
KAREN SAYRE, (retired)
SAYRE, SAYRE & FOSSUM
 
There are many good reasons 
to use a will to transfer assets 
upon your death. First, and most 
importantly, it allows you to 
be certain that those who you 
want to inherit your estate will 

receive it. Next, with proper planning, a married 
couple can pass two million dollars or more in 
assets to their beneficiaries, tax free. Donations 
to charitable organizations can be included in a 
distribution plan for your assets.

For young parents, arrangements can be made to 
designate a guardian for minor children who can 
access assets for their care and education. Wills 
can also include specific provisions to permit 
assets to be set aside for beneficiaries with special 
needs and disabilities while still protecting their 
ability to maintain eligibility for benefits under 
state and federal programs.

they may not otherwise have. 

Hospice of Spokane is believed to be the first 
Hospice to offer in-home pet partner visits in the 
country. Over the years, we have had more than 
30 Paws for Comfort teams. While the majority 
have been dogs, we have had a horse, a donkey 
and a couple of cats. Currently, we have 12 
registered teams. 

We are grateful to Trina and the many volunteers 
who worked tirelessly to bring the program to 
fruition and to all our Paws for Comfort teams 
who have brought joy, comfort and smiles to 
those they have visited.

Several of our Paws for Comfort Teams (August 2020)

Continued from page 3
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When Dr. Bering noticed she was losing the 
sensation in her fingers, she knew it was time to 
leave Obstetrics. It was around this time that she 
became more and more interested in Hospice and 
Palliative Medicine. “I was watching the Bill Moyers 
special edition on TV, which was all about Hospice 
and Palliative Medicine. I also had a friend who was 
facing terminal illness at the time, and I decided to 
go through Hospice of Spokane’s volunteer training 
to better prepare myself to help.” Being the life-
long learner that Dr. Bering is, she pursued Board 
Certification in Hospice and Palliative Medicine. 
She started the Palliative Care Service at Deaconess 
Hospital and served there for around five years. 
She then took a position at Kootenai Hospital as 
their Palliative Care Physician and served there for 
another five years, all the while serving at Hospice of 
Spokane on an on-call basis. 

Gina fondly shares, “We have been so lucky to 
have Dr. Bering with us over these many years. 
She is an inspiration. I look to her as a wonderful 
mentor to women in leadership. She never gives 
up, keeps learning, and stays open to what she will 
experience next.” 

When asked about what the surprises have been 
for her in this journey, Dr. Bering had this to say: 
“I’ve always told patients that hospice would be 
there for them day or night and would attend 
to their every need. I know how very true that 
statement is now. Everything I said about Hospice 
was true in spades.” She also encouraged patients 
and families to consider hospice sooner rather than 
later. “It provides an opportunity for them to help 
you have the best quality of life possible for as long 
as that’s possible.” 

Dr. Bering’s hope for the future is that Palliative 
Care will receive better reimbursement and more 
support from legislators and insurers. She is quick 
to point out that anyone facing life-threatening or 
life-limiting illness can ask for a Palliative Care 
referral in the hospital. In doing so, it will increase 
the likelihood of their symptoms being adequately 
managed, not to mention the support that their 
families will receive. Dr. Bering’s husband of 38 
years, Jeffry Finer, and their two grown children 
couldn’t agree more. 

“Stay open,” encourages Dr. Bering, “and keep 
learning.”  What solid advice from an incredible 
mentor, friend, and community builder. 

If you die intestate (without a will), your estate 
will pass under state law. If you are married and 
the bulk of your estate is comprised of community 
property, your spouse will inherit most of all of 
your estate. If, on the other hand, you die with a 
significant amount of separate property that you 
wish to convey to others, your desires may be 
thwarted by the effect of state law.

Additionally, if you die and leave property, cash or 
insurance proceeds to children or heirs under the 
age of 18 years, without advanced planning in a 

will, they will be able to obtain their inheritance 
in a lump sum on their 18th birthday. Depending 
on the size of the inheritance and their maturity 
level, this may not be a good idea. A will could 
provide for incremental distributions over time 
while still allowing the assets to be available for 
the beneficiary’s maintenance, education, support 
and health needs. To determine what arrangement 
is best for you and your specific circumstances, 
always seek the advice of competent legal counsel 
who are experienced in estate and disability 
planning.
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$10,000+ 

Anonymous

Donald & Haideh Lightfoot

$5,000 - $9,999.99 

The David W. Becker Fund w/ The 
Alaska Community Foundation

Nita Cummings-Sauer

John H. Matsch Charitable 
Remainder Trust

Mihoko Miki

$1,000 - $4,999.99

Paulette Abariotes

Debbie & Evan Adams

The Alaska Community Foundation

AMB Group, LLC

American Medical Response

Bellevue Healthcare, LLC

Michael & Jennifer Brandt

James & Elizabeth Brasch

Cancer Care Northwest

Catholic Charities of Eastern 
Washington

Chevron

Donald & Leilani Ellingsen

Ferrante’s Marketplace Café

Cynthia Fitzgerald

Lilly Flatgard

Deborah Friedman

David & Jeannine Marx Fruci

Ken & Cecilia Fry

Anita Funkhouser

Theresa Gabel

Google

hanna dot agency

Hanson Industries Inc

Russ & Julia Hein

Leah S. Heitner

Stephen Hitch

Gary & Barbara Hordemann

Robert & Lois Iller

Lynn Jinishian

Tracey Junkermier

The Kalispel Tribe and  
Northern Quest Resort & Casino

Adriane Leithauser and Brian 
Steverson

Liberty Mutual Insurance

James & Tammy Majeskey

John Marti

Media Specialists LLC

Lindy Moeller

William T. Morkill

Murray Family Trust

Network for Good

John & Diane Packard

Donna Peterson

PotlatchDeltic Corporation

Riverview Retirement Community

Kara & Ryan Rowe

Terri Shilliam Hansen

Danielle Smith

Nancy Spencer-Cunningham

Spokane Cremation & Funeral 
Service, Inc.

State of Washington 
Combined Fund Drive

Leslie & Carolyn Stephens

Strauss Jewelers

Cliff Tvedten

United Way of Spokane County

Washington Trust Bank

Norma J. Wells

Brian & Amy Werst

David Wesselman

C. J. Williamson

Witherspoon Brajcich McPhee, PLLC

$1 - $999.99

Abbott Laboratories

Dee Acker

Anna Marie Adams

David Adams

Janet E. Adams

Carlene Adamson

Jerry Ahartz

Thomas & Debbie Akin

Kathleen Albright

Joan Allbery

Marla & Gregg Allen

Dan & Anne Alsaker

Altek, Inc

Amazon Smile

David & Deanna Anderson

Judith Anderson

Karen Anderson

Kelly & Steven Anderson

Vicki Anderson

Phillip & Kasandra Anton

Suzanne Arango

James & Joyce Archer

William & Charlotte Ardiss

William & Dina Arnold

Charlotte & David Aronson

Nadine J. Asher

Karen Ashim

William & Anne Aslin

Mark Aspinwall

Sally Atkins

Wayne L. Attwood

B-52 Stratofortress Association

Marti Baden

Mary & T. J. Badger

Allan & Christy Bafus

Bernice R. Bailey

Yvonne Bailey

Leslie I. Baker

Diane Ballantz

Sherry Barrett & Tim Henkel

Dennis Barron

Martin & Paula Barth

James Barthelmess

Daniel Barton

Estate of Patricia Barton

Ronald T. Bassen

Wendy Bauer

Alma Bauman

Shibli Bayyuk

Patti Bell

Jeff & Sue Bemis

Betty & Henry Bendix

Donald L. Berger

Sheila & Marvin Berkompas

Bernardo-Wills Architects, PC

Therese Beuhl

Aurora Bibat

Douglas Biddle

Bryce & Diane Bignall

Edgar & Shirley Billiet

Al & Sherry Bingham

Melanie Binkley

Anthony & Janette Birch

John & Laura Bjorkman

Tami Bland

John & Christeena Blasen

Steve & Dianna Blaska

Richard Bockemuehl

Christopher Bogarosh

Shirleen Bold

Jennifer Bonuccelli

Lorean Boornazian

Diane Born

George J. Bourekis

Joy Bourn Smith

Dorothy Bowman

Joseph T. Bracco

Kim Brady

Karen Brathovde

Luann & Mark Bray

Lois M. Bremner

Diane Brennan

Helen Brickey

Kerry Brigham

Sheila Broadus

Robert Brost

Donald E. Brown

Sue Brown

Jean M. Bucholz

Patrick & Brenda Buckley

George & Wanda Buckner

Kevin & Elizabeth Budig

Judith Buegel

Glenn & Mary Bug-Smith

David G. Bulger

Bulger/Cooney Family Fund

Dennis Bunkers

This list includes contributions made to Hospice of Spokane from January 1 to June 30, 2022. 
We try hard to list each name correctly; if corrections are needed, please call our 

Development Team at 509-456-0438 or email info@hospiceofspokane.org.

Thank You!
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Dennis & Sharon Burbank

Harry & Janet Burcalow

Guy & Mary Burnell

Katie Burton

Carey & Jimmie Butler

Debra Butterfield

Helen & Leonard Byrne

John Cain

Joyce May Cameron

Michael Caprye

Richard Carey

Christel A. Carlson

Albert Carnes

Gene A. Carson

Maureen Cashatt

Kortney Cassell

Andrew H. Caster

Marie Cate

Ronald & Judy Cauvel

Diana Cey-Leslie &  
Kenneth Buterbaugh

Chapter O PEO

Betty Chicklinsky

Michael Chorvat

Sun Chow

Cynthia Cilyo

City of Spokane – Solid Waste 
Collection Dept. (Employees of)

Karen & David Clark

Lynne & Patrick Clark

Paula Clark

Robert & Charlene Clark

Crystal Clay

Chris & Joy Codd

Dolores L. Cody

Jeff Cohen

Mildred Collins-Tabuena

James C. S. Colquhoun

Justin Colquhoun

Combined Federal Campaign

Patricia Conaty

Dana Condrey

Georgette Conley

Donna M. Connell

Jennifer Conner

Colleen Connors

Toni Cooley

Michael Cooper

Katy Cordrey

Ron Corkrum

Costco Wholesale Corporation

Donna C. Cox

Johnny & Barb Cox

Shirley Crecelius

Ashley Cribb

Amanda Crisostomo

Bill & Debbie Crosby

Melvin & Darlene Crossland

Carl & Denine Crowe

Cufley Living Trust

Eugene P. Cunneely, Sr.

Bruce Cunningham

Debbie Cushner

Lori Daisley

Ronald Dalla

Lori J. Damron

Ailene Daniel

Glenn & Vanita Davis

Joanie & Stephen Davis

Richard & Donna Day

Carmen A. Deal

Gloria & George Decesare

Bradley & Pamela DeCounter

Donna DeFord

Joan Degerstrom

Indy Dehal

The Dehmer Family

Kathryn M. Denenny

Bruce & Ann Dentler

Jacquelyn Dibble-Robinson

Inga Diep

Dingus, Zarecor & Associates PLLC

Norma J. Dippel

Kathryn Diteman

Joyce Ditore

Dawn L. Dively

Dix Farm, Inc.

Corrine Dixon

Jeanne Dixon

Dog Walkers and Four-Legged  
Friends Group

Thomas Donaldson-Vessels

Michael Donlan

Kathleen J. Douglass

Ronna A. Doulas

Susan Downing

Angela Doyle

Dragin Race Team

Gina Drummond &  
Timothy Renouard

Victoria Drury

Angela Dubay

Deanna K. Dullanty

Clayton Dunn

David G. Durgan

Lauraine T. Dwyer

Eclipse Power Yoga

Edward Jones

Steve Edwards

James & Doreen Edwards

Christopher & Adina Eichorst

Holley & Scott Eisenbeis

John Eisenhauer

John W. Elias

Betty A. Ellis

Robert & Beverly Elmore

Harold & Laura Elofson

Edward Emmons

EnerSys Spokane Plant  
(Purcell Systems)

Chuck & Rosena Eng

Harry Eng

Martin Eng

Susie Eng

Marie English

Karin Engstrom

Wilma and Wayne Engstrom

Margaret E. Ennis

John & Laura Enquist

Denise Erbeznik

Denyse Erdos

Susan Erickson

John & Rhonda Esco

Mark Esping

F5 Networks, Inc.

Sharon A. Fairchild

Cal & Doris Fankhauser

Julie Farmer

Ruth A. Fealk

Amy Filer

Dennis & Venita Fischer

Gerard C. Fischer

Medina Fischer

Jean Fitchitt

Gail Marie Fitzpatrick

Jeff & Ruthanne Fix

Kara Flanders

Tamara & Harold Fleiger

Matt Fleming

Junko Flint

Richard Flynn

Susan Foster-Dow

Fernand & Krisha Fouladi

Mary Ann Frandsen

Jerry & Mary Frank

Anne Franke & Michael West

Candace Frasher

Jo Frazier-Joyner

Roger French

Friends of the Valley Library

Roland Frye

Lynda L. Fuller

Roy & Ardene Fullerton

Marcia A. Fung

Cathy Furlong

William & Jo Fyfe

Paul & Shirley Galli

Amir Ganji PLLC

Patricia L. Garvin

Sheila Gates-Ping

Sandra M. Geier

Michelle & Gregg Gemmill

Jonathan Gerard

Mildred M. Gerken

Garrett Gfeller

Edwina Gilbertson & Tim Walsh

Bob Glaza

Brenda Gordon-Ervin

Donald & Janet Gorman

Carol A. Goss

Marie A. Gosselin

Marjorie A. Graeber

Karen F. Graham

James Graham

Evelyn F. Graves

Jennifer Gray

Duane & Nancy Green

Mae L. Greenwood

Ramona Griffin

Orville D. Griffith

Derek Guenther

Aaron C. Gutierrez

Russell Haakinson

Linda M. Haase

Sean & Amy Haghighi

Mark & Donna Haiar

Howard & Lynda Haisley

Bob & Michelle Hall

Toni Halloran

Donald & Leslie Halseth

Kenneth & Teresa Hamelin

Suzette D. Hamm

Robert & LeeAnn Hanke

Maryanne Hanks

Molly M. Hannan

Doug Hansen

Eli Hansen

Ted Hanson

Harlan Harden

Leigh Harless

Louise & Joe Harless

Karen Harrington

Linda J. Harrison

Hartung Survivors Trust

Mary Harvey
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Michael Hassett

Roy Hatamiya

Hatch Law Office

Kimberly Hatt

Alvin O. Haugen

Rob & Brooke Hawley

Hawn Ranch Co

Cassandra Haworth & Family

Lynda & Arthur Hayashi

Rhonda Hein

Janice Heldman

B. J. Helmer

Susan Henderson

Jessica Hendricks

Cathy & Mike Henneberry

Jo & Scott Hennessey

William & Betty Hennessey

John D. Hensley

Bettie Herbison

Keith D. Herdman

Jobyna A. Herman

Dilia Herrera

Dan Hesseltine

Ian Heyn

Marjorie Heywood

Royln Hiatt

Bill & Sherry Hieb

Megan Higgins

Stacey & Harold Higgins

Barry & Linda Hoard

Bob & Doris Hodge

Norma Hoffman

Jerry & Karen Holcomb

Stanley & May Holm

Holman Gardens  
Retirement Community

Jerome L. Hood

Brett Hordemann

Garnett Hordemann

Janice & Creigh House

Robert & Cherlyn Hubert

Terry Huff

Bev Humphrey

Carol Hunter & David Heath

Lisa Hutchinson

Intact Surety

Marisa G. Intinarelli

Carol Irion

Michael Jackson

Jan-Pro Northwest

Paul & Judy Jaremko

Peter T. Jelavich Ranch

Kelly Jenkins

Rose Mary Jensen

Robert & Mary Jessop

Cynthia John

Johnson & Johnson Matching  
Gifts Program

Family of Betty Jo Johnson

Cheri Johnson & Karla McKinney

Christine Johnson

Donald & Marie Johnson

Kendra Johnson

Jim & Elouise Johnson

Joy Johnson

Jane E. Johnston

Larry & Judy Johnston

Kim John-Trewren

Janine M. Jones

Kelly Jones

Randy Jones

Scott Jones

Peter A. Joss, D.D.S.

Carla F. Joyal

Diana Justice

Cheryl Kadmiri

Kennard Kapstafer

Brian Karhu

Willard & Edna Karjalahti

Anthony Katsaris

Eric & Tammy Katzer

Warren Kay

Nancy Keene

Levi Keesecker

Becky Kehl

Priscilla Keim

Georgia Kelley

Susan Kelly-Walsh

Elaine Kendell

Ronda Kenney

Erin Kent

Dianne & Bill Kersey

Donna Kerst

The Key

Sarah Keyser

Diane Kilpatrick

Matthew Kinder

Brad King

Darlene R. Kinzer

Val & Larry Kjack

Peter & Joann Klager

Dannye Klimpel

Michelle Klippert

Shannon & Paul Knight

David Knudsen Family

Eric Koelsch

Karolyn J. Kosanke

Karen Kosewski

June Kowalski

Sandy Krause

Ray E. Kresek

Keith C. Kriegh

Jim Kubiak

Aubrey & Chad Kubik

Cathy Kuhn

Paul & Mary Ann Kunkel

KXLY

Terry LaBrie

Lam Research Corporation

Kenneth Lam

Ngoc Lam

Kimberly Lammers

Lisa Langelier & Bruce Kessler

Brett Larsen

Nancy Larsen

Darrell & Christine Larson

Lorraine Larson

Andre & Kathy LaSalle

Sandra Lascuola

Alexander Laughlin

Carol Lawton

Gerald Leahy

Debbie J. Lee

Eloise Lee

Rachel Lee

Paula Lee-Wennberg

Roseann M. Lemberger

Chon Seng Leong

John & Anita Leopard

Carol A. Lewis

Dale Lewis & Linda Brown

Liberty Lake Church

Maureen T. Lickteig

Karen Light

Robert W. Liljenberg

Harvey & Pearl Lim

Thomas Livingston &  
Barbara Munger

Valerie Logsdon & Alan Pokorny

Agnes Longo-Gurr

Clint Longwill

Dorothy Longwill

Terie Lord

John & Lynda Lounsbury

Deborah S. Lowery

James & Jennifer Lucke

Theresa Lutwitze

Steven & Janice Luz

Clark & Patsy Lynn

David & Merry Maccini

John Mace

Bill & Karol Maier

Jimmy Mak

Shuet & Alex Mak

Donald & Karen Malisani

James & Susan Malm

S. B. Malmstad-Gow

Stan Malnar

Manito Lodge #246 F&AM

Elaine C. Mann

Paul & Janet Mann

Richard & Lisa Manthey

Thomas J. Markson

Danny Marshall

Joyce E. Marshall

Kyle Martin

Jerry & Sheila Mason

Russell & Virginia Mason

Mary McBride & Gretchen Zatarain

Lois R. McClung Trust

Michele McCollough

Dennis & Lori McCord

Linda J. McCue

David and Sharon McDougall

Julie McGrath

Bertille McInturff

Mary T. McKee

Paula McKee

Christine McLaughlin

Kay McLaughlin

Daniel W. McMahon, Jr.

Brian McNaughton

Paul & Linda Meissner

Stella Melville & Milly Baldwin

Joan E. Menzies

Sharon Meyer

Patrick & Patricia Michael

Microsoft

Susan M. Mihalic

Gregory L. Miller

Jeffrey Miller

Cathryn A. Mindemann

Minor Body and Fender

Craig & Linda Mitcham

Christine M. Moffitt

Holly Montgomery

Leroy Morin

Charlotte & Charles Morrison

Jeannie Mors

James & Valerie Mullen

Charles J. Murphy

Jim & Jill Murphy

Robert & Claire Rudolph Murphy

Louis Musso, Jr.

Marc Myhre
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Mike & Paula Mykines

Jodi Nason

Donna Nelson

JoAnne Nelson

Mark & Linda Nelson

Sydney Nelson

Marianne Nemeth

Sally R. Neumann

Marilyn Neve

New York Life

Jerry & Sherree Niepomnik

Timothy Nix

Allen Nixon

Janna & Jesse Nixon

Lynn & Gary Noland

Nordstrom

George & Chyrl Novan

Debra Nyberg

Frank & Luanna Oberst

Erik & Julie Ohlund

Pamela Olague

Pamela Olson

Poul & Annelise Olson

Robert & Frances Olson

Suzanne O’Neil

David Opsal

Jon & Sharon Opsal

Sydney Osborne

Beth Osburn

Anne Oswald

Paula Oty

Annabel Owens

Charles L. Owens

Nancy M. Painter

Samuel & Judy Palpant

Jody & Robin Panattoni

Helene & Paul Paroff

Janine Parris

Gail W. Parsons

Marietta Parvey

Jean Paschke

Dave & Betty Patch

Camille J. Patterson

George Paulino

Netia Pederson

Michael E. Peplinski

Carolyn Perkins

Grant & Dixie Person

Georgia Peterson

Robert F. Peterson

Tim & Michele Peterson

Barbara Pflugrad

Heidi & Christopher Pierce

Pitney Bowes

Karen Platt

Pledgeling Foundation

Mark Poe

Mike & Joan Poirier

Janet C. Potter

Lisa Potter

Susan K. Potter

Michael and Sandra Povich

Wanda M. Powers

Kim & Pam Predisik

Premera

Michael & Claire Price

Pat & Cathey Priddy

Kasey Priebe Fielding

Janet & Tracy Primmer

Stacie L. & Randy W. Probst

Glen & Michele Prosser

Jonna G. Provinsal

Diana Pumphrey

Marion & Laura Puseman

Gina Putnam

Jim & Alaine Qualls

Raquel Ramage

Diana B. Ramsdale

Robert & Janet Rands

Julie Rankin

Carol Rasmussen

Redman Family Fund at  
Innovia Foundation

Richard & Linda Reedy

Emma Reeves

Steve Reger

Susan Reichardt

Lloyd Reilly

Robert D. Reimer

Brad & Diana Reynolds

Dave & Helena Reynolds

Amanda Richards

Kiyoko Richards

Rose Marie Richards

David Richey

Cindy Riddle

Joe & Pam Ridlington

Marilyn F. Ring-Nelson

Rich Roberts

Thomas & Debra Robinson

Sherri Robinson & Stephen Ross

Margery Rodgers

Bernadine Rodseth

Janelle L. Rogers

Janice L. Roseleip

Jeffrey Ross

Lori Ross

Stanley & Louise Roth

Mary Routhier

Emily J. Rowland

Alan & Suzanne Rubens

Muriel J. Rubens

Scott Rudd

Karen J. Ruef

Diane Rule-Erickson &  
Dennis Hooper

Ruscio Living Trust

John & Patricia Russell

Brooks Sackett

Salk Middle School

Sharon Sandell

Deloris A. Sanders

Lola E. Santos

Rowena M. Sargent

Greg Sauser

Hal Sautter

Craig & Barbara Savage

Gloria R. Sawyer

Richard & Karen Sayre

Christina B. Sceva

James Schack

Gary & Lynn Schafer

Kimberly A. Schaffer

Timothy Scharff

Catharine D. Scherer

Barbara Schlimmer

Michelle Schlomer

Roy & Joey Schmidt

Carolyn Schmidtman

Richard Schmitt

Joe & Maureen Schneider

Linda Schneider

Linda Schreibies

Jennifer Schuh

John Schultz

Mary & Kelly Schulz

Jo Ann & David Schwartz

Stephanie Schweitzer

Erin Scott

Gail Scott

Katy Scott

Earl & JoAnn Seagrave

Glenda E. Sederstrom

Stanley Seehorn

James & Danna-Ben Seeland

Larry & Sharon Seemann

Elizabeth Seeto & Family

Brian & Kathleen Seppi

ServiceNow

Beth M. Shagina

James & Susan Shaw

Norma Jean Shaw

Kathryn E. Shawgo

Michael & Alice Shea

Timothy & Tana Shea

Ellen & Michael Sherriffs-Hall

Jean Sherwood & Anne Fritz

Patrick Shine

Carolyn Shinn

Patricia Shollenberger

Brian & Brandy Singer

Cindy Sital

Noreen M. Sivertson

Ann L. Slack

Gary & Keiko Smit

Daniel Smith

Elizabeth Smith

Joanne F. Smith

Kathey Smith

Rodney Smith

Scott Smith

Teresa & Eugene Smith

Mary Sohner

Michelle & Jesse Sorenson

Julie Sowa

Marlis Spawn

Sharon Speas

Cindy Speers

Gerry & William Sperling

Spokane Association of Realtors

Spokane Chiefs Hockey Club

Spokane Faith Center

Spokane Valley Eagles Aux. 3433

Gregg & Gloria Sprague

Stefanie Sproule

Louise Stalzer

Marie Starkey

STCU

Cindy Stefonowicz

Phyllis & Kurt Steinheiser

Susie Stenberg

Toni & Steve Stewart

Courtney Stolp

Terry Stott

Dana & Carl Strode

Sydney Summit

SVN Cornerstone

Patricia Swartout

Joanne Sweeny & Leslie Benoy

Joanna M. Tackitt

Glen Taft

Linda Takami

Dotti Tamez

Feilong Tan
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Harvo P. Tanaka

David & Cindy Tanner

Colette Taylor

Doris Taylor

Hoa Thai

Jay Thayer

Richard Theilmann

Joe Thomas

Marsha L. Thomas

Berit & Andrew Thompson

Billie Jo Thompson

Doyle & Carol Thompson

Gary Thompson

Kathie Thompson

Suzanne M. Thompson

Thrivent Charitable Impact & 
Investing

Robert Bruce Throckmorton

Ronald H. Thurlow

Pam Townsend

Connie Travis

Caroline Trowbridge & Alan 
Zimmerman

Cathy Truong

Tubbs Living Trust

Sharon & John Tschirgi

John D. Tyson

Duane E. Ulleland

United Way of King County

United Way of Pierce County

Darrell & Sharon Urlacher

Patricia Valdés

David Van Belle

Deane Van Bockern

Mitzi VanVoorhis

Leslie Varela

Tony C. Vaughn

Alice Ver Steeg

Rene Von Steuben

Michelle VonFeldt

John & Carol Vrolson

F. J. Wagner

Sarah Wahl

Phillip & Mary Lynn Walker

Steve & Kristine Walker

Kim Walker-Wilson

Dave & Laurie Wall

Christi & Jeffrey Wallace

Walt’s Mailing Service

Patricia L. Wardian

Deann Waterman

Leslie E. Waters

C Neil Weare

Doug & Marilyn Weaver

John & Eva Weisenburger

Robin & Jeff Wendel

Lee Wennberg

Nancy Wharton

Torrey Wheeler

Lynn Whitman

Michael & Jessica Whitman  
Family Foundation

Eileen L. Wice

Laura J. Wick

Diana Wickes

Wild Birds Unlimited

Teresa Wilhelm

Patricia Williams

Tara Williams

William & Sharon Williams

Holly Willmering & Ron Skarisky

Sara Willmore

Melissa Winslow

Linda Winsor

Jessica Winston

Dana Winters

Chantelle Wisner

Donna & George Withers

Karen Witte

Conrad M. Wold

Janet Wolf

Michael D. Wolfe

Jessica Wolfrom

Allen Wolter

Jerry & Darcie Wolverton

Women of Rotary

Karen & Jim Woodworth

Cecily J. Wright &  
John R. Charleston

Edward Wright

Frank & Dovie Wu

Cynthia R. Wynn

Guang Yang

Jerald & Shannon Yates

Eleanor Yde

Phil & Donnalu Yenney

Art Zack and Nan Smith

David Zeren

Ginger Zibell

Mary Ziegler

Cynthia Zirwes

Bill & Carole Lee Zuppe Fund  
at Innovia Foundation

In Kind Donors

1889 Salvage Co.

Allied Envelope Company

Angie Brown Creations

Arbor Crest Wine Cellars

Carol Bannister

Sherry Barrett & Tim Henkel

Barrister Winery

Marvella Bartholomew

Mark Bessermin

Beyoutiful Hot Yoga - South Hill

John & Laura Bjorkman

Mary Helen Black

Duane Bordwell

Deena Budano

Beth Camp

Elaine Campbell

Card My Yard/Chelsea McKell

Central Indiana Woodworkers

Church of Jesus Christ of  
Latter Day Saints

Costco Wholesale

Cove Point River Tables

Craftsman Cellars

Donut Parade

EWU Alumni Association

Ferris High School

Kathleen Finley

Fleet Feet

Tamara & Harold Fleiger

John Fox

Fresenius Medical Group-Dialysis

Friends in Republic

David & Jeannine Marx Fruci

Richard Gardner & Karen Buck

Edwina Gilbertson & Tim Walsh

The Glow Co

The Grain Shed

Greencastle Soap and Supply

The Guitar Medic

Barbara Gutierrez

Sandi Hall

Hatch |Beaker & Burr| Coffee Shop

Hello Sugar

Horizon Credit Union

Hunting Bee Apiary

Cheyenne Johnson

The Kalispel Tribe and Northern 
Quest Resort & Casino

Kizuri Gift Shop

Latah Creek Wine Cellars

Liberty Lake Wine Cellars

Lithia Chrysler-Dodge-Jeep-Ram-Fiat 
of Spokane

Lolo Boutique

Jane Lorenson

Loving Charitable Quilters

Magic Lantern Theatre

Roberta M. Maras

Kristy Masteller

Meals on Wheels Spokane

Media Specialists LLC

National Color Graphics

No-Li Brewhouse

Lynn Noland

Northwest Cedarworks

One Tree Hard Cider

Randall & Tracy Otterholt

Park Lodge Restaurant

Physical Therapy Associates, PS

Mike & Joan Poirier

QQ Quilters

RiverRidge Hardware

Susan & Alan Roberts

Kara & Ryan Rowe

ShelterLogic Group

Tami Smith

Spokane Indians Baseball Club

Spokane Potters Guild

Gregg & Gloria Sprague

STCU

Amy Stenzel

Sweet Frostings

Linda Takami

Noreen Taylor

Timber Creek Coffee

Trader Joe’s (North Spokane)

Two Women Vintage Goods

Valley Assembly of God Quilters

Mark & Jade Villano

Vino! A Wine Shop

Gary Wagner

Washington State Quilters– 
 Spokane Chapter

Richard Weatherly

Wide World of Golf

Wild Birds Unlimited

Wild Walls Climbing Gym

Wishing Tree Books

Cindy Wolf

Wonderland Family Fun Center
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It is with great pleasure to announce that  
Taste of Life 2023 will be held at the Historic 
Davenport Hotel on Friday, February 24, 2023 
from 5:30 – 8:30 p.m.

We have had many great and memorable years 
with Taste of Life at The Spokane Club venue. It 
is hard to say good-bye, but we have outgrown 
the space and are looking forward to making 
new memories at the Historic Davenport.  

Please mark your calendars for February 24, 
2023 and plan to join us for this new and 
exciting experience in support of Hospice of 
Spokane and the patients and families we serve.

TASTE OF LIFE 
will have a new 
location in 2023!

SSaveaveTHETHE
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